
Hello Health Care Committee, 
 
I would like you to know that I strongly oppose the HB3063 bill for the following reasons: 
 
1) It is unconstitutional - it violates my right as an American citizen to exercise Religious Exemption. It is 
a direct violation of my First amendment right to freely exercise my religion and beliefs.  
 
2) It takes away my right to medical freedom. The government should have no authority to force me to 
put anything in my body or my child(ren)s body. Where there is ANY kind of risk, there must be choice! 
I'm aware the only exemption will be a medical exemption and that being said my child first has to be 
exposed to vaccines before finding out if there is a medical exemption. People react differently to 
vaccines for all sorts of reasons and my child is not a guinea pig. Please oppose HB3063. When my 
child(ren) are old enough and decide they want to be vaccinated that will be their choice to make. It 
should not be the governments.  
 
3) It takes away my parental rights to make medical decisions for my child.  
- If a parent has the right and freedom to make other medical decisions for their children than vaccines 
should be no exception.  
 
Holding my child(rens) education opportunities hostage is also ethically and morally wrong. This bill 
defines "public school" as public, private, federal, charter, online or alternative forms of education. I will 
not even have the opportunity to homeschool my child if this passes and I refuse to vaccinate.  
 
I do not consent to mandatory vaccinations. I hope that you do too to protect medical autonomy and 
freedom of choice. Oregon has a very high average vaccination rate at 94%. Well above the national 
average. This is without a mandate- this is people making a choice to do so.....it should always maintain 
to be the peoples choice!  
 
Please vote NO today! 
 
Thank you for your time, 
 
Natasha E. Ovchinnikov 
 


